MINUTES for Friday, October 23, 2020 				        CBA Curriculum Committee
Meeting held virtually via Teams
Members Present:, Justin Kilchenmann (ACC), Adam Hoffer (ECO), Shiang Liu (FIN), Chun-Lung “Nic” Huang (IS), Uzay Damali (MGT), Maggie McDermott (MKT), 
Others in Attendance: Nicole Vidden (Dean’s Office)
[bookmark: _GoBack]Others Joining the Meeting at 2:00 for the Math Discussion: Mary Hamman (ex-officio member), Nese Nasif (MKT), Megan Leach (ACC), Whitney George (MTH), James Peirce (MTH), Karl Kattchee (MTH), and Robert Allen (MTH).
Convened by Maggie McDermott (MKT) at 1:03 pm.
1. Motion (seconded) for approval of the minutes from September 25, 2020 (5/0/0) – Damali joined meeting after the vote.

2. Motion (seconded) for approval of CIM for Marketing 470, which was discussed at the prior meeting (5/0/0) – Damali joined meeting after the vote.

3. Damali asked for informal feedback on MGT 449.  The Management Department is revising the course objectives.  They looked at how peer and aspirant institutions teach the class.  The desire is to revise the class to be more consistent in how it is taught and to also integrate all areas of business into the class.  Revisions were made last year to add MGT 301 as a prerequisite, but University UCC noted that the learning objectives were out-of-date.  McDermott suggested that Management revise the learning objectives and course outline in the CIM, have it processed through the Management Department and then bring it back to our committee.   

4. We discussed revisions to the business minor.  McDermott gave the reasons why we need to revise the minor: to be in compliance with University minor policy, which requires minors to have 18-24 credits with half of them at the upper-level.  She filled the other committee members in on the work of the subcommittee looking at revisions.  She presented the two options proposed by the subcommittee, a standardized approach where students would take the same courses, but includes “hidden” prerequisites (students would need to take additional courses not included in the minor requirements), or a “build-you-own” approach where students would have choice in which classes they included in the minor.  The committee decided to push forward the “build-your-own” approach with 6 hours of required 100/200 level classes, 6 hours of 100/200 level electives, 6 hours of required 300 level courses, and 6 hours of 300/400 level electives.
5. We discussed the global learning outcome.  We had a brief discussion, after which it was decided that more work was needed.  At this point, it was 2:00 and our guests from the Math Department had arrived to discuss the new math course.  All remaining items on the agenda other than the math discussion were not considered at the meeting.
6. We had a lengthy question-and-answer session regarding the proposed replacement course for MTH 175, which will be called MTH 170, Mathematics for Business.  The course will include case studies to introduce students to applications in each area of business.  
Nasif asked about logic, as she said students do not have a good understanding of logic or the implications of logic.  She was also wondering about the D/F/W data for CBA majors in MTH 175.  She noted a large number of students are unable to make it through the course the first time.
George noted that there is a section in logic in the proposed course.  The course does not include integration.  The emphasis is on how math is used in business.  
Allen said that he would want to see the D/F/W based on the student’s course placement, if they placed directly into the course or if they went through MTH 150 first.  He said that MTH 170 is a completely different course from MTH 175, that they will be wiping the slate clean.  It was noted that MTH 175 will continue to exist for students in majors outside of business.
There was a discussion involving student repeats of MTH 175.  Hamman said that according to data she’s reviewed, it appears that avoiding the class is more of a problem than repeating.
Kilchenmann asked about transfer students and whether students who come in with MTH 175 would also need to take this course.  Allen said that MTH 175 would still be on the books, so students who took the equivalent would get credit for MTH 175.  Vidden noted a large number of students get AP credit for MTH 207.  It will be up to this committee to decide if MTH 175 (or MTH 207) will no longer meet the CBA math requirement.
Hoffer asked if MTH 170 will be a 4 credit general education course.  George stated that it would.
Hamman said that there will be a request for proposals to get case studies from each of the CBA majors to use in this course.  The desire is to enhance the transfer of learning from math to the business subject areas.
George said that they will take back the feedback from this meeting to their Math Department meeting in November.  Allen said that he is not sure about trying the course out as a cohort or flipping the switch and moving all the business majors into the new course at one time.
Hamman asked the committee members to distribute the course proposal to their departments and ask for feedback with a one week deadline.  The desire is to get a vote at the CBA meeting in January.
7. McDermott said that she would send out the proposals on the business minor and math to solicit feedback.  She said that the global learning outcome should go back to the drawing board.
8. McDermott said that James Murray is still interested in working on the writing in the major proposal.  He agreed to get back with us.
9. We established the date and time for our next meeting.  It will be via Teams on November 13 at 1 pm.
Meeting adjourned at about 2:55 pm.
Respectfully submitted by Justin Kilchenmann, Recorder
